
&
THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

31 March 2020

Dear Colleagues,

I wish to thank all United Nations staff members for your dedication and
hard work in the face of the unprecedented COVID-19 pandemic. Your health

and well-being remain foremost in my mind as westrive to save lives and
support people in need.

I would like to update you on measures that we are taking to ensure

your safety. On 13 March 2020,in order to mitigate the spread ofthe virus,
we announcedthatall colleagues would begin working remotely unless their

physical presence was neededto carry out essential work in New York and



I again urge anyone with symptomsorhealth-related questions
to contact the United Nations Medical Service. Be assured thatall such

approacheswill be handled with confidentiality and privacy. I also encourage
staff to reach out to each other, and to check in on those who maybefeeling
vulnerable orisolated.

Let me thank you again forrising to this challenge and moving forward
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